

CSI CSI IGB International Trade Union Confederation Confédération syndicale internationale Confederación Sindical Internacional Internationaler Gewerkschaftsbund

## João Antonio Felicio

President
Président
Präsident
Presidente

Ms Frances O'Grady General Secretary TUC

Congress House 23 - 28 Great Russell Street GB - London WC1B 3LS

E-Mail: ddoherty@tuc.org.uk

## **Sharan Burrow**

General Secretary Secrétaire générale Generalsekretärin Secretaria General

GS/TN/km

23 May 2017

## Dear Frances,

I am writing to express, on behalf of the entire ITUC family, our deepest sympathy to those who lost loved ones in the terrible atrocity in Manchester last night, and our hope that all those injured will make a full and speedy recovery.

We salute the courage and dedication of the first responders, and all those who rendered assistance without regard for their personal safety. We also commend the people of Manchester, for their solidarity and compassion at this most difficult time.

Our commitment to the non-violence and peace will never be weakened by this or any other terrorist atrocity, and we trust that those responsible will be brought to justice.

With sincere condolences,

Yours sincerely,

General Secretary

Contact: Bd du Roi Albert II, 5, Bte 1

B-1210 Bruxelles, Belgique

Tel: +32 (0)2 224 02 11 Fax: +32 (0) 2 201 58 15 e-mail: info@ituc-csi.org www.ituc-csi.org